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Coolamon Central School  

Newsletter 

  B E  R E S P O N S I B L E               B E  R E S P E C T F U L        B E  R E A D Y  T O  L E A R N  

W E E K  9  T E R M  3  2 0 2 2  

 

TERM THREE 

SEPTEMBER 

16  Secondary Assembly 

21  9/10 Ag - Henty Field 

 Days  

22  PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

23  Year 12 Final 

 Assembly 9.30am  

 Primary Assembly 

 FINAL DAY TERM 3 

 

TERM FOUR 

OCTOBER 

10  Staff and Students 

 return 

12  HSC - English  Studies, 

 Standard & 

 Advanced 

13  HSC English 

 Advanced 

 Primary CHORDS

 Rehearsals 

 Police Talk Year 7-11 

14 HSC - Investigating 

 Science 

17  HSC - Community & 

 Family Studies 

20  HSC - Mathematics 

 Advanced & Standard 

21  Immunisation Yr 7 & 

 10 

 Infants Excursion @ 

 Wagga 

 Primary Assembly 

 HSC Legal Studies 

24 HSC Mathematics Ext 

 1 

Welcome back for another edition of Bezzy’s Backboard! 

I hope Week 9 is shaping to be a clear slam dunk for our CCS 
community with absolutely no chance of a technical foul or 
broken backboard! This edition sees us near the end of a very 
busy Term 3, acknowledging all the sporting achievements that have 
occurred at CCS. 

From Cross Country runners, State swimmers and Athletics champions 
through to Netballers, Touch footy stars and representative AFL talents, 
our CCS students have significantly achieved across a variety of sports 
throughout the 2022 calendar year. A massive congratulations to all 
participants, winners, and representative players – you continue to do our 
school proud when showcasing skill, effort and integrity.  

During week 7 this term, our school sent both under 16s and opens Netball 
and Touch Football teams to the Central School State finals. The CCS 
buses, along with a few hired buses, made the five-hour journey to Dubbo 
in Central West of NSW to play in the state carnivals. This is no small 
achievement – there are approximately 70 Central Schools in New South 
Wales who are vying to play state finals, so to even make the carnival 
places our school in the ‘top 5’ for Central School Netball and Touch 
Football in the state.  

During the carnivals a ‘Players Player’, ‘Coaches’ and ‘Values’ award were 
voted upon and selected, which will be announced at the next wellbeing 
assembly at school. Teams played between 5-6 games in the carnivals 
against the best of the best our Central Schools have to offer. As the week 
drew to a close, the mighty navy, white and blue finished with very 
respectable results across all teams. Tries were scored, shots were 
blocked and many a sore student body finished the gruelling carnivals with 
a smile on their face and the comfort of home on the mind. 

U16s Netball 4th place 
Opens Netball 3rd place 
U16’s Touch Football (B) Equal 4th place 
U16’s Touch Football (G) 5th place 
Opens Touch Football (B) 2nd place (Silver) 
Opens Touch Football (G) 5th place 
In particular – a big congratulations to the Opens Boys touch team, who after 
a final game showdown against a strong Boorowa team, finished with a very 
determined silver medal! 

A big thankyou to all staff, students and parents for your contribution to the 
state carnivals! From travelling, to general organisation and player 
participation, we appreciate every effort made to provide a sporting outlet for 
our students and Coolamon Central School. 
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Just a couple of quick points to let the community know that Mr Beer will be on 

leave until the end of term. Mr Ireland will be relieving as Principal and Mr 

Atkins will move into the Deputy Principal role. 

Due to the public holiday on Thursday 22nd September, the Year 12 Final 

Assembly will move to Friday 23rd September at 9.30 am. 

Lastly, I would like to wish our Year 12 students all the best as they approach 

their  final days at CCS and prepare for their HSC exams early next term. 

Nine unsexed Barter Brown (Rhode Island 

Red X White Leghorn) for sale. 

$15 each 

Please call the school if interested in 

purchasing. 

Will need to supply own box for transportation. 
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Aaron de Haan recently enjoyed every part of his music excursion with 

Riverina Central Choir for Southern Stars in Wollongong, followed by In 

Concert in Sydney.  

Southern Stars Arena Spectacular - Aaron was a part of the massed choir 

rehearsing their 20 songs and choralography for two days prior to performing 

in four concerts at the Wollongong Entertainment Centre. As well as singing 

in the gallery, the 500 strong choir also sang and performed on the Arena 

floor for two of the items. 

In Concert at Sydney Opera House - Aaron was in the Combined 

Secondary Schools Choir of 750 voices accompanied by the Arts Unit’s 

premier instrumental ensembles, performing in the newly refurbished Concert 

Hall of Sydney Opera House. Amongst the choir’s repertoire was a song 

cycle by Australian composer, Sally Whitwell and the well-known Gloria by 

Vivaldi. They also accompanied this year’s guest artist, Lior, for two of his 

songs, Real Love and Grey Ocean. 

Aaron was commended for giving 100% to every rehearsal and performance, and was an excellent 

ambassador for our school. 



 

Newsletter Term 3 - Fair Play to All  Page  4 Newsletter Term 3 - Fair Play to All  Page  4 

Good luck to our candidates for 2023 School Captains and Vice Captains, speeches were held on Friday 9th 

September and our successful students will be announced at an upcoming assembly. 

Unfortunately our school 

canteen will be closed on 

Friday 16th September 

2022. 

Please ensure that your 

child brings recess and 

lunch on this day. 
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On Friday 2nd September, students from Kindergarten to Year 6 spent 

most of the middle session participating in the Jump Rope for Heart Jump 

Off. 

Students were split into groups before making their way around different 

activity stations to practice a range of skills including basic jumps forward 

and backwards, figure of eight-miss a loop, two in one rope face-to-face 

skipping, as well as skipping relays. Students enjoyed showing off their skills and tricks they have 

learned during this program. A special thanks to Mrs Maddox and her Year 9/10 helpers who were 

fabulous instructors on the day. This rounded out our five week skipping program where our goal was to 

raise $2000 for the Heart Foundation. We exceeded all expectations and raised over $3025. 

Thank you to all the families and community members who have donated to a very important cause. 



 

Newsletter Term 3 - Fair Play to All  Page  6 Newsletter Term 3 - Fair Play to All  Page  6 

Isabella (Izzy, Bella) Wooten. My aspirations after school are to be a Hairdresser or 

become a trainer/manager at my current job. My best CCS memory is 9/10 Music 

with Mr Szery and the excursions. My advice to future students is always ask 

questions and don’t doubt yourself, be your best.  The best part about our school is 

the teachers and the great opportunities we get.  I want to be remembered at CCS 

as someone they can always talk too and a friend they can count on. 

Simeon (Sim) Cork. My aspirations after school are to make money to travel. Playing 

handball in primary school is my best CCS memory. My advice to future students is to 

enjoy it while it lasts. I believe in the future you will see me in a fancy car. 

My future University Degree will be Law/Economics. 

Ruby Horan. My aspirations after school are to take a gap year and save money. My 

favourite subject was definitely 9/10 iStem 2020. My favourite teachers are Mr Lyons 

and Mrs Corbett. 

William (Will). My aspirations after school are to acquire an electrical apprenticeship.  My advice to 

future students is to work hard and don’t slack off. I want to be remembered as a whimsical dungeon 

master for dungeons and dragons. 
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What happened: We did workshops that taught us about responsibility, law and order, self love and 
team building. We had a lot of fun and met lots of people. 
 
What we learned: It was a leadership program that taught us how to present ourselves, information 
about the law and how it relates to choices that young people make. We also practised meditation and 
mindfulness and a team building lego activity helped us build confidence and how to be in a team. We  
listened to different guest speakers that inspired us deeply.  
 

Names: Ellyse Quinnell, Riya Bond, Emilee Dillon, Emma Riley, Olivia Crocker, Eva Lucas, Gemma 

Buck, Eden Firth and Mrs Wright. 

We are excited to celebrate Narrandera’s 
koala colony with the first ever Narrandera 
Koala Fest. The festival is dedicated to 
our furry friends who have a healthy 
growing population across the Flora and 
Fauna Reserve, koala regeneration area 
and surrounds. 

This free event has loads of fun activities 
for everyone to enjoy. Throughout the day 
you can check out the koala and nature 
photography exhibition, take a guided tour 
of the koala habitat via shuttle from the 
Showground to Rocky Waterholes by 
Narrandera’s famous Lions Train, watch a 
live performance by children’s group 
Boomstars, enjoy a puppet show, then 
circus acts with fun interactive workshops 
in circus, art and nature. Food and art 
stalls will be available and free 
amusement rides for the kids including a 
climbing wall, jumping castles with slides 
and mechanical rides. 

Stick around into the evening to enjoy a 
family bush dance with the Tin Shed 
Rattlers and take a second opportunity to 
watch the puppet show, Boomstars and 
view the photography exhibition. 

The festival is at Narrandera Showground 
on Saturday 17 September, with event 
gates opening at 10am, free 
entertainment between 11am until 4pm 
and again from 5.30pm to 9pm. 

For more information please visit 
www.narranderakoalafest.eventbrite.com 
or Narrandera Visitors Centre. 

This event is proudly funded by the NSW Government in association with Narrandera Shire Council. 
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Storytime 2022 

Our next Storytime will be held Friday, 16th September @ 10.30am – theme “Its Bear Time”. Come and 
join us – bring along your teddy bears. Storytime will not be held over the school holidays. 

School Holiday Program 

The school holiday program has lots to offer for these Sept/Oct holidays. Some of the activities include 
boot camp for kids, Wagga excursion to the movies and bowling, decorate a Library bag, bath bombs and 
cake in a jar. For further details in regards to the program, phone the Library – 69272492. 

Save Power Kits 

Save Power Kits are available to borrow for free from the Coolamon Library. The Save Power Kits can 
show you what appliances are using the most power in your home. It also gives easy steps you can take 
to save money, power and reduce your impact on the environment. 

Delivery Services 

Our home delivery service is still available - the library will deliver every Friday morning. Please contact 
the Library for further details – 69272492. 

Baby Bounce 

Baby Bounce will be held on Thursday, 29th September @ 10.30am. . Baby Bounce is a 30 minute early 
literacy program designed to help very young children to explore language. New mothers and bubs are 
most welcome to come along. 

Family History Group 

Our local family History group will meet again at the Library Saturday 24th September @ 10.30am – 
everyone is most welcome 
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Coolamon Central School   

75 Methul Street  
Coolamon 2701 
Phone: (02) 6927 3209 
Fax: (02) 6927 3644 
 
Email:  
coolamon-
c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Website:  

http://www.coolamon-

c.schools.nsw.gov.au   

Principal: 

Mr John Beer 

Deputy Principal: 

Mr Kingsley Ireland 

To keep yourself up to date 

on all the great things 

happening in our school 

community, please like and 

share our Facebook page 

at ‘Coolamon Central 

School’ or  visit our website 

at www.coolamon-

c.school.nsw.edu.au 

The Uniting 

Church 

      Turtle & Mel  

      Walker 

          Your local Milkman 

St Andrew’s 

 Anglican 

Church, 

Coolamon  

Student and Parent Portal : 

coolamoncs.sentral.com.au 

Breaky Central and our School Newsletter 

Proudly Sponsored by.... 


